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August 17, 2025 

 

From: Phil Martin  
Sent: Sunday, August 17, 2025 5:28:47 PM 
To: Eric Young 
Subject: Lifting of Boil Water Advisory for Verona, Mount Sidney, Fox Hill and Blackburn  

Good afternoon, all. 

This afternoon we received notice that all samples in the City of Staunton pressure zones feeding the above-
referenced areas have had two consecutive, negative test results for bacteria (total coliform and E. Coli).  
Based on those results, the Virginia Department of Health has authorized us to lift our Boil Water Advisory 
(BWA) for the Verona, Mount Sidney, Fox Hill and Blackburn areas.  Please note that the Bon Lea area 
remains under their BWA until the City confirms negative tests on their samples. 

Again, this email is to notify you that the BWA’s for Verona, Mount Sidney, Fox Hill and Blackburn are now 
lifted.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 Best regards 

  

 

Phillip A. Martin, P.E., L.S. 
Executive Director 
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